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Audubon, PA 19403 

 

 

Via Electronic Delivery 

August 15, 2025 

Mr. Pat Tiberi 
President & CEO 
Ohio Business 
Roundtable 

Mr. Steve Stivers 
President & CEO 
Ohio Chamber of 
Commerce 

Mr. Cameron Garczyk 
Interim State Director 
NFIB 

Ms. Jenn Klein 
President 
Ohio Chemistry 
Technology Council 

 

Dear Mr. Tiberi, Mr. Stivers, Mr. Garcyk and Ms. Klein, 

Thank you for your correspondence dated July 17, 2025 wherein you express your thoughts on 

characteristics that candidates for the two open seats on the PJM Board of Managers (PJM Board) should 

possess.  Your correspondence was posted publicly to our webpage and forwarded to the Nominating 

Committee that is currently evaluating potential candidates to fill the two open Board seats.  The Nominating 

Committee consists of two PJM Board members and a representative from each of our five Member sectors.  

On behalf of the PJM Board, I want to thank you for your constructive and thoughtful correspondence.  The 

PJM Board recognizes both the importance of your perspectives and Ohio’s participation in PJM 

Interconnection.   

Sincerely, 

 

David E. Mills 
Chair, PJM Board of Managers 
 

cc: Jeanine Johnson, Chair, PJM Nominating Committee 


